
It has been another year of growth 
and progress at Victory Academy! In 
the fall, we welcomed 16 new 
students and their families and 
added new staff, new programs, and 
even a new addition to the building! 
Thanks to the generosity of our 
supporters we added a brand new 
art room! The former 
shared art and music 
room was rededicated 
to music, and these 
additional spaces have 
been transformative for 
our art and music 
classes. It is a joy to see 
our students spread out 
and create!

We have also expanded our after-
school classes, added curriculum to 
focus on independent living skills, 
and grown our financial aid fund. In 
four years, we have given over 
$320,000 in tuition support to 
families in need.

And, we have more to accomplish! 
Our oldest students will be ready to 
graduate from high school in a year. 

To support them, we are expanding 
our Transition Program, which 
includes providing our students with 
work experiences in local businesses. 
We are also focused on developing a 
post-graduate program that will 
continue to support these students in 
their early adulthood. 

In October 2018,  
we celebrated ten 
years of Victory!! I am 
overwhelmed knowing 
that we could not be 
here without you – our 
incredible supporters 
who continue to step 
forward and support 
our school and our 

amazing, talented students with 
autism. Read along to learn more 
about what we are up to at Victory 
and please know that you make  
our progress and our students’ 
successes possible! 

With gratitude,

Tricia Hasbrook 
Director of School

Oregon’s only year-round, accredited school for children and teens affected by Autism Edition IV • Spring 2019

The Victory Academy Newsletter

TheVictory Voice

Dear Victory Academy 
Supporters—

When I am at 
Victory, I feel 
comfortable.   
 – Spencer, 18

When I am at  
Victory, I feel happy!   
 – James, 8

Please join us for dinner, 

silent and live auctions,  

and an inspiring program 

celebrating learning, 

growth and achievement  

at Victory Academy!
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Victory students were abuzz with 
excitement when they returned from 
break last September. They all wanted 
to see the brand-new art room! 
Measuring 1,200 square feet, the art 
room features a magnetic wall that 
allows students of differing heights to 
stand and paint, an outdoor art patio, 
cabinets overflowing with materials, 
and most importantly, room to create. 

Art teacher Mary Ellen Anderson 
reports that the room has had a 
dramatic impact on art education 
and therapy at Victory. She now offers 
a variety of classes, longer activities, 
additional art therapy, and increased 
1-to-1 sessions as a result of the new 
dedicated space. The new space also 
accommodates the high energy levels 
of some Victory students and allows 
them to spread out. 

The room has also broadened the 
range of art activities Victory 
students can explore. Students can do 
more large-scale projects, like murals 
and set designs for the Victory musical. 
They also have room for paper-mache, 
clay, and ceramic work. High school 
students feel more independence and 
ownership of their art now that they are 
in charge of their own space and 
materials. However, if you ask Mary 
Ellen to name her favorite feature, she 
mentions the two extra large sinks. 
“They’re pretty special,” she observes. 
Anyone who has done art with children 
knows how true this is. 

Mary Ellen is not the only teacher at 
Victory whose educational options 
have exploded since the art room 
addition. With a dedicated music room 
instead of a shared space, Magen 
Dignan, Victory’s music teacher, is able 
to include larger instruments like a 
marimba, electronic drumming set, 
and large table drum. One-on-one and 
class times have been extended, and if 
an activity needs to be changed on the 
fly, Magen can access the entire room 
to find a solution. As she reports, “The 
music room is now a space where 
the kids can explore, create, express, 
and develop their musical side with 
joy, excitement, and love.” 

None of this would be possible 
without the help of some incredible 
Victory supporters. The VC Fund and 
Bettsy and Wally Preble each donated 
$100,000 to launch Victory’s art room 
capital campaign. Three other 
supporters made significant in-kind 
donations. Architect James Meyer 
donated countless hours to design and 
project management. Kathy and Roy 
Moore donated all the earth and 
excavation work through their 
company, MEI Group, and Michele 
and Brad Hart donated all the windows 
and doors through their company, 
OrePac Building Products. Finally, the 
rest of the Victory community came 
together to raise $250,000 in 
additional funding to complete the 
expansion. The end result has been 
more art and music, for which Victory 
students are joyously grateful! 

A New Day for Art & Music

$100,000+
Bettsy & Wallace 
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HEDCO Foundation
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Joyce Miller 
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Betsy & Chris Meier
Kerry Robinson & 
Murray Parsons
Jennifer & Greg 
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Thea & Mark 
Schreiber
Lori & Kurt Schultz
Carolyn & Nick 
Stanley
Kricken & James 
Yaker

$500 - $1,499
Barbara Aaby & Terry 
Keyes
Deanna & Terry 
Bigam
Maggi & Tony Cassie
Lorie & Jarrett 
Coiner
Aubrey Comstock
Cathy & Chad 
Cooper

Amanda & Casey 
Davidson
Sue & John Day
DMH, Inc
Erin & David 
Drinkward
Cynthia & Jim 
Gonzales
Tricia & Bill Hasbrook
Sudee & Clayton 
Hering
Carol & Jim Kennedy
Tiffany & Brian 
Kriesel
Dimati & Kevin 
McPherson
Sarah Mensah & 
Eddie Martinez
Hilary & Sean 
O’Hollaren
Shawndra & Eric 
Peiffer
Randi & Jared Ray
Sarah & Kevin 
Raymond
Carolyn Rockholm
Dianne & Eric 
Schooler
Nancy & Gary 
Schreiber
Stacey & Brent 
Schreiber
Jenny & Rob 
Schreiber
David Searle
Molly Smith & 
Jeremy Mercer-
Deadman
Victoria & Joe Stark
Judy & Thor Storfjell
Sara & Sudeep 
Taksali
Brian Teunon
Susan Urzaa
Teresa & Troy Weller

$1 - $499
Jane Clark
Agnes & Patrick 
Dignan
Intersect Design, LLC
Victoria & David 
Poarch
Barbara & Burke Rice

In-Kind 
Donations
The MEI Group
James Meyer
OrePac Building 
Products

Thank You To Our  
Art Room Capital 

Campaign Donors!

The Victory Voice • Page 2 Edition IV • Spring 2019 

TVA-19001 Spring Newsletter M2.indd   2 5/24/19   11:58 AM



Summer camp: very few 
children with autism have 
the opportunity to 
experience this formative 
tradition. That all changed 
for Victory middle and 
high school students last 
summer, as we held our 
first overnight summer 
camp. And, we are busy 
planning for an expanded 
version this summer! 

Last summer, 23 students experienced a magical day and overnight at 
Magness Tree Farm in Sherwood. Supported by 12 Victory staff members, 
activities included hiking, art, music, badminton and ladder ball, roasting 
marshmallows, and bunking together in cabins at night. This summer, camp will 
expand to two nights in a new location that will allow for fishing, boating, and 
more hiking. 

Cora Templeton leads the Recreational Education 
and Fitness programs at Victory, and she advocated 
for the camp and managed all the details. Combining 
her love of the outdoors with her passion for teaching 
Victory students, Cora explains, “I live for those 
opportunities where I introduce a new experience 
to a student – like when a kid catches a fish for the 
first time – and to see the excitement on their 
face. It is life giving.” 

Cora’s perspective, one fully supported by Victory, is that students with autism 
thrive in outdoor experiential education. It is hands-on, accessible learning, and 
being outside is often regulating for kids with autism. Students also spend leisure 
time together growing their peer and staff relationships. The goal of Victory’s 
Recreation Education program – which includes swimming, rock climbing, 
kayaking, and more – is to introduce our students to different experiences so 
that they can identify passions, develop skills, and hopefully discover lifelong 
pursuits that bring them joy and community. 

Campers took pride in their accomplishments: I slept overnight away from 
home! I won the game! I did it and had fun! The key to this success is preparing 
students in advance and providing enough structure to be confident, but 
enough independence to experience the joy of accomplishment. 

There is no better example than last summer’s game of Capture The Flag. The 
game was set up, the rules were explained, and the students were allowed to 
play it on their own. One student, who uses an augmentative communication 
device to communicate and typically works in small groups or 1-to-1, snuck 
around the other team all on his own and stole the flag, winning the game. The 
student was so proud he carried the flag with him for the rest of the camp!

Cora reflects, “You set the structure but allow them to succeed, and it’s just 
like BAM! I find that when I set the bar high and support them, they always 
blow my expectations out of the water.” 
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The Joy of  Summer Camp! 

At Victory, we take our 
accreditation seriously! We value 
exceeding nationally set 
educational standards, and we are 
committed to continuously 
improving our curriculum, culture, 
and the teaching of our students. 

To that end, we just completed an 
exhaustive review conducted by 
AdvancED, the national 
accreditation organization for all 
public and private schools on the 
west coast. AdvancED reviews 
each school every year and 
follows up with a more in-depth 
review every five years. Victory 
was first accredited in 2011, and 
we just completed our five-year 
review. The review covers 
everything from curriculum 
standards and student progress 
to professional development, 
leadership, board of director 
participation, financial status and 
sustainability, school philosophy 
and culture, technology use, and 
much more. AdvancED also 
reviews our five-year strategic 
plan, conducts a two-day site 
visit, and surveys students, staff, 
and parents. Over 500 pages of 
reporting were submitted as part 
of the review. 

Why undergo such a pain-staking 
process? As Tricia Hasbrook 
explains, “The review provides 
feedback on our strengths and 
weaknesses allowing us to 
improve everything we do. It also 
communicates to our parents, 
community, and fellow schools 
that the systems, policies, and 
procedures we have at Victory are 
meeting or exceeding nationally 
set standards.” On May 7th, we 
received the great news that 
Victory had been successfully 
re-accredited. Hooray! 

Accreditation

When I am at 
Victory, I feel 
safe.  
 – Gabe, 15
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As our oldest high school students get ready to graduate 
from Victory in August of 2020, we are gearing up to 
develop plans for life after Victory. 

VICTORY POST-
GRADUATE PROGRAM 

Starting this fall, a group 
of Victory teachers and 
Tricia Hasbrook, our 
Director of School, will 
focus on developing a 
Post-Graduate Program 
for students after they 
finish five years of high school at Victory. Services for adults 
with autism in Oregon are much less developed than K-12 
school programs. As Tricia explains, “We do not want our 
students to hit the ‘services cliff’ once they leave. We want 
to avoid having them have so much support at Victory and 
then have so little.” 

This next year will be spent researching programs around 
the country, establishing partnerships within the community 
for work and continuing education, and identifying 
opportunities for community, recreation, and independent 
living. The goal is to have a pilot program up and running 
by the following year – Fall of 2020 – a program able to 
meet the needs of our first high school graduates. 

VICTORY FARMS 

Longer-term, Victory 
hopes to open an 
education center for 
adults with autism 
grounded in the same 
philosophy as Victory 
Academy – believing in 
the full potential of those with autism and providing the 
supportive and integrated educational and therapeutic 
environment to unlock it. Ideally, this center would include 
continuing education with a focus on life skills; art, music, 
and recreation classes; opportunities for socializing; and 
opportunities for meaningful work through community 
partnerships. We believe we have identified the perfect 
location for such a community center – the 12-acre horse 
farm across the street from Victory. Please stay tuned as we 
embark on the next phase of the dream of giving those 
with autism every chance for a fulfilling life complete with 
ongoing learning and community. 

For the FutureStaff Profiles

KRISTINA MONTGOMERY  
Kristina Montgomery has been with 
Victory Academy for ten years and is 
one of the school’s founding team 
members. She graduated from the 
University of Oregon and earned her 
MA in Applied Behavior Analysis 
from Teachers College at Columbia University. She is a Board 
Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) as well as a Licensed 
Behavior Analyst (LBA). Fall 2014, Kristina launched the 
Victory Prep Program for students aged 4-7 and continues 
to direct the program today. She is co-lead teacher in 
Victory’s Elm classroom and provides behavioral supervision 
and guidance school-wide. Kristina loves the individualized 
learning plans she can implement at Victory, and the 
students have had a huge impact on her. “I’ve learned a lot 
more about what really matters in life.”

 
EMMA AGLIPAY  
Emma Aglipay relocated to Portland 
specifically to teach at Victory nine 
years ago. She is the lead teacher in 
the Spruce classroom. Originally from 
Northern California, Emma attended 
California State University, Chico and 
graduated with a BA in Liberal Studies and an Elementary 
Teaching Credential. She is also a Registered Behavior 
Technician. 

Emma tries to grab every teachable moment, be it 
academic, social, or behavioral. As she points out, “…these 
moments cannot always be planned, but when they occur, it 
is important to allow them to happen in order for our 
students to learn from them.”

 
KELLY AND GRANT SHARLOW  
Brother-sister duo Grant and Kelly 
Sharlow bring a family dynamic to 
Victory. Originally from the 
Northeast, Kelly graduated with a 
degree in Sociology from University 
of Massachusetts, Boston, and Grant 
completed his degree in Childhood 
Education from Potsdam State College. Both are support 
teachers at Victory, and both were inspired to enter the field 
by their mother, an adapted physical education teacher. 
Kelly and Grant appreciate the professional support they 
receive at Victory and the relationships they have made with 
families. As Grant explains, “Victory is always looking to 
improve the lives of its students, staff, and families.”
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For the Future

A huge concern of parents who have  
a child with autism is, “What happens 
when high school is over?” Nationally, 
86% of adults with autism are unemployed, 
yet research demonstrates that 
community involvement, vocational 
training, and paid employment all lead to 
greater outcomes for people with autism. 

Because of this, Victory Academy 
created a Transition Program in 2016 to 
prepare our students for life after Victory. 
Students, age 13 and older, spend one 
to three afternoons a week in work 
internships with local businesses, 
typically with a Victory 
teacher for support, and 
rotate work experiences 
twice a year. 

Since the inaugural year, 
the program has grown to 
include 35 students, 26 
community partners, 
almost 400 unique work 
experiences, and nine 
students in paid positions. 

This has been possible through the 
vision and guidance of Molly Smith and 
Sula Willson, leaders of Victory’s 
Transition Program. They assess a partner 
organization’s needs and provide training 
for the businesses – educating them 
about autism and how to best 
communicate and support our students. 
As Molly explains, “Many businesses 
don’t understand our students’ strengths 
or how they could fulfill a need the 
business has.”

For example, one Victory student with 
incredible attention to detail worked at 

the Wilsonville Library alphabetizing 
books. Another student who loves to sort 
and recycle is thriving at James 
Recycling. Yet another student who is 
interested in sales is training with 
Wilsonville Subaru in their sales associate 
program. 

The biggest reason for the success is our 
amazing community partners, recently 
honored at Victory’s first Work 
Experience (WE) Appreciation night. The 
evening featured speeches from Victory 
students and two business partners: Dick 
Spence, Community Advocate and 

Guest Relations of 
Wilsonville Subaru and Brad 
Hart, President and CEO of 
OrePac Building Products. 
Victory students spoke 
about what they learned 
through work and what 
receiving a paycheck means 
to them. 

The benefits flow in both 
directions. As Brad Hart 
explained, “It is important to 

us to give back to the local community, 
not just as employers but as citizens. It 
makes you feel good to support these 
students. These students brighten our 
day and help us with our mission of 
making the complicated, simple. I 
couldn’t be more honored, more proud 
to be a part of Victory Academy.” 

Thank you, WE Partners, for joining us to 
train and empower a group of capable 
individuals. Thank you for providing 
them with the skills and confidence to 
pursue their dreams.

Ace Hardware 

Cat Adoption Team 

Columbia River Knife 
and Tool 

Critter Cabana 

Do or Dye 

Edge Family Fitness 

FJ Designs 

Game Stop 

Horizon Elementary 
School 

Hughes Water 
Garden 

James Recycling 

Killer Burger 

Old Navy 

Oregon Dog Rescue 

OrePac Building 
Products 

Our Table 

Paws Animal Shelter 

The Salon Academy 

Tualatin New Seasons 

Willamette Valley 
Training 

Wilsonville Lanes 

Wilsonville Library 

Wilsonville 
McDonald’s 

Wilsonville Subaru 

World of Speed 

Wow! Burger

Thank You, 
Work 

Experience 
Partners 

The Value of a Job 

When I am at 
Victory, I feel 
normal.  
 – Katie J, 18
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$100,000+
Metro Portland New 
Car Dealers Charitable 
Foundation

$50,000 - 
$99,999
Jay Shipley
VC Fund

$25,000 - 
$49,999
Elizabeth Austin & 
Sean Kuni
Caruso Produce
DMH, Inc.
Joseph E. Weston 
Public Foundation
Next for Autism
Victoria & Joe Stark

$15,000 - 
$24,999
Bechen Family 
Foundation
Peggy & Rod Bremer
Wendy Chan & Jake 
Rosser
Columbia River Knife 
& Tool
Lauralyn Deringer
Erin & David Drinkward
Carson Ellis & Colin 
Meloy
Sue & Arnie Franks
Cynthia & Jim 
Gonzales
Lisa & JB Handley
Hillman Family 
Foundation
Tiffany & Brian Kriesel
Joyce & Larry 
Mendelsohn
Kathy & Roy Moore
Robert & Mary Jane 
Smith Foundation
Dianne & Eric Schooler
BB & David Veverka
Allison & Nic Vu
Christina & Joel Weller
Catherine & David 
Willmott

$10,000 - 
$14,999
Arlene Schnitzer Trust
Linda Bickel & Joe 
Caruso
Marisa & Jeff Dunn

Jean & Brian Hall
Hatfield Family Fund
Virginia & Eric Mulligan
Shannon & Bob 
Stoddart
Judy & Thor Storfjell
Pat & Tony Trunzo
Amilie Van den Berg & 
Tom Merchant
Chris Webb
Leslie Wilson & Akira 
Ueno

$5,000 - $9,999
Rawa & Mo Alhoty
Joan & Bill Bailey
Catherine Bekooy & 
Sanjay Khare
Donna & Kevin Brague
Barbara & John 
Deeming
Larkin Franks
Elizabeth & Thomas 
Gewecke
Heather & Steve Hill
Intel Corporation
Tammy & Mike Jacobs
Pratibha Khare
MW Equipment LLC
OrePac Building 
Products
Kerry Robinson & 
Murray Parsons
Thea & Mark Schreiber
Sara & Sudeep Taksali
The Hart Family 
Foundation
Wilsonville Subaru

$2,500 - $4,999
Adidas America, Inc
Deanna & Terry Bigam
Lorie & Jarrett Coiner
Cathy & Chad Cooper
Amanda & Casey 
Davidson
Sue & John Day
Magen & Ted Dignan
Kathleen & Dan 
Drinkward
Janis & Robert Harrison
Tricia & Bill Hasbrook
Sudee & Clayton 
Hering
Joyce Miller Owens 
Charitable Foundation
Betsy & David Kelley
McMenamins - 
Wilsonville Old Church 
& Pub
Betsy & Chris Meier

Nike, Inc
Shawndra & Eric Peiffer
Randi & Jared Ray
Sarah & Kevin 
Raymond
Carolyn Rockholm
Jennifer & Greg Saliba
Nancy & Gary 
Schreiber
David Searle
Carolyn & Nick Stanley
Jaime & Billy Stimpson
Judith Storfjell
Kricken & James Yaker

$1,000 - $2,499
Barbara Aaby & Terry 
Keyes
Amy’s Kitchen, Inc
Jamie & Jeremy Barber
Beltran Properties
Terry & David Bernel
Maggie & Bruce Binns
Maggi & Tony Cassie
Jessica Chrisholm
Columbia Bank
Aubrey Comstock
Kimra & Chris Corrado
Delap LLP
Frank and Margaret 
Bitar Foundation
Greentree Consulting
Sara & Josh Gregory
Jayne Dolan Hall
Intersect Design, LLC
John E. Deeming 
Charitable Fund
Carol & Jim Kennedy
Mazda North American 
Operations
Dimati & Kevin 
McPherson
MEI Group
Sarah Mensah & Eddie 
Martinez
Anonymous
Anjum Mukadam & 
Sivakumar Mudanai
Hilary & Sean 
O’Hollaren
Pinar Pakkan-Ince & 
Zac Ince
Deanna & John Phillips
The Resting K Corp
Lori Saruk
Stacey & Brent 
Schreiber
Jenny & Rob Schreiber
Lori & Kurt Schultz
Molly Smith & Jeremy 
Mercer-Deadman

Brian Teunon
Susan Urzaa
Jennifer & Mike 
Usselman
Veverka Family 
Foundation
Teresa & Troy Weller
Wentworth Foundation
Amy White
Shari & Steven Wong
DeNeice & Bill 
Worthington

$500 - $999
Patty & Glenn Alcutt
Chie & Mark Alleman
Dianne & Sven Aspen
Emily Beal Wilkinson & 
Brian Wilkinson
Cherise & Daniel Boyce
Tanya Britton
Jane Clark
Jen & Jason Crane
Jenny & Richard 
Cummins
Suzanne & Anthony 
D’Atri
Kathy & Todd Duval
Molly Edison
Linda & Brian 
Fitzgerald
Jenny & Eric Freeman
Sara & Mike Gordillo
Jill & James Hanson
Joy & Jason Holland
Ronda & Charles 
Huber
Brenda & Jon Hummelt
Debbie & Roberta 
Idlett
Shanine & Ron 
Johnson
Sherry Kelley
Gloria & Josh Killen
Jane Kim & Matthew 
Lane
Kathleen & James 
Meyer
Carlie Moore
Roger Pollock
Carol Redmond
Lauren & Tim Saruk
Diane Solomon & Troy 
Mitchell
Robin Springer
Amanda Stark & Dave 
Shur
Roxanne & Michael 
Stennett
Joan & David Stoner
Giri & Surekha Taksali

Carrie & Scott Thomas
Lisa & Sean Walters
Betty Wenger
Gayle Woodruff & 
Dean Gauthier
Sunni & Len York

$250 - $499
Lorissa & Chip 
Addabbo
Debbie & Tom Albers
Aldrich Wealth LP
Ellen & Robb Andersen
Apple, Inc
Missy & Peter Bechen
Kathleen Beilein
Kyna Brockett & Jake 
Sepulveda
Ken Calder
Laurie Christensen & 
Colin Ma
Natasha & David 
Collins
Kelly & Matt Crockett
Julie Dawson
Anna DeMots & Kyle 
Ritt
Agnes & Patrick 
Dignan
Jeffa Doeleman & Jack 
Levy
Michelle & Chuck 
Eichten
Kelsy Fenton
Fred Meyer 
Community Reward 
Fund
Suzanne Gall
Ethelwyne & Tom 
Golden
Elaine & Don Griffith
Laura & Tony Halford
Rachelle & Garth Ham
Doug Hanson & Steven 
Berning
Hong & Greg Hanson
Kenneth Hibbard
Lisa Hoefer & Ty 
Lambert
Thomas Jackson
Cheyenne Jones & 
Jacob Perlitz
Jenny & David Kelly
Kami & Dave Kern
Laura Killen
Mary & Jim Kilway
Edward Kraus
Kathy & Steve Kriesel
Pete Landry
The Laue Team Real 
Estate
Dorian Libal

Mary & Wayne 
Lindquist
Kumiko & Greg Macke
Katrinia & Jeff McNeal
Kathie & Bryce Meisner
Kelly & Larry Moore
Missi & Tim Morgan
Katharine & Ken 
Murphy
Eileen & James Niland
Kegan & Ryan Niland
Theresa & Tom Nisbet
Victoria & David Poarch
Kim Regalado
Lisa & Josh Reiter
Melanie & Dennis 
Reiter
Amy Robitz
Cristie Schnepp & Jon 
Peralez
Kelly Stafford & Tim 
Stanley
Sharon Toncray & 
David Hasson
Sara Wiggins
Anne Witmer & 
Stephen Cohen

$100 - $249
Ken Ackerman
Bonnie Alexander
Cathy & Mike Allard
Carrie Allison
AmazonSmile
Stephanie & Mike 
Anders
Bailey Immigration, P.C.
Florence Bajaj
Thomas Bauer
Greatta & Henry 
Beatty, Jr
Keen Beck
Rich Biggs
Cheryl & Harvey 
Bremer
Sarah & Greg Burpee
Christine Carr & John 
Slusher
Erica & Brenden Clark
Laura & Ed Coon
Maria & Dominic 
Corrado
Kiely & Ryan Corti
Pris & Pat Cronin
Caroline Cummins & 
Caleb Tucker-Raymond
Alice & David Davies
Jodi & Dave DeMots
Juan Dimas
Gaynelle Dressel
Jule Duke Martin & 

Andre Martin
Kathleen Egloff
Kelli & John Eickelberg
Robert Ekblad
Benjamin Estill
Sonya Fischer & Kirk 
Mouser
Troy Fowler
Amy Frankel & Isaac 
Lamb
Suzanne Gaibler
Gino Dalla Gasperina
Danica Gazzigli
Devin & Billy Girdler
Jill Hall
Jon Hall
Parker Hall
Patricia & Stuart Hall
Necia Hasbrook
Maria & George 
Hatziyiannis
Linda Hering
Diane Humke
Carol & Bill Hutchison
Amber Hutchison
Cathy & John Innes
Gina & Matt Innes
Keyanus & Gabriel 
Jacobo
Tim Jorgensen
Andrew Kahn
Suzanne Kay
Allison & Marty Kehoe
Jodie & LJ Kelley
Susan Koe
James Komro
Connie Kriesel
Brett Laidlaw
Lee’s Martial Arts 
Academy, Inc.
Eleanor Liesch
Melissa Lowes
Gabe Luckey
Molly Lyon
D. R. Mackenroth
Scott MacNaughton
Heidi Mally
Raji Mathew
Sarah & Matt 
Mattecheck
McCulloch Insurance 
Agency
Kate McDermott
Elizabeth McGraw
Loretta McGraw
Patsy & Mike 
McKelligon
Wendy & Gary 
Meinhardt
Ann Miller

Victory Is Grateful To Our 2018 Donors
Your generosity in supporting Victory Academy is changing the lives of our students, their families,  
and families affected by autism throughout the Northwest and beyond. Thank you!
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Laurie & Gail Miller
Martin Moll
Chet Mooney
Cheryl Morgan
Alicia & Don Morissette
Amy & Marc Morris
Michelle & Andrey 
Nikiforov
Vera Nikiforov & 
William Connors
Amy & Art North
James Park
Sandra Parkerson
Janet Pence
Azam Qayum
Katy & Roger Qualman
Lynn & Carl Reek
Jodi & Greg 
Remensperger
Brian Rexroat
Kim & Darrian Rhodes
Barbara & Burke Rice
Kevin Richeson
Debra & Stan Rogers
Marianne & Gary 
Rothenberger
Kevin Salicos
Michelle Scarborough
Echo & Matt Schmidt
Joanne Schmidt
Gary Schull
Greg Seifert
Samuel Simonis
Steve Simpson
Ambica & Adarsh 
Sogal
James Standring
Fred Stephenson
Susan & James 
Stevenson
Christina & Kris 
Summers
Margot & Dustin 
Swanson
Margie & Ken Swieca
John J. “Ski” Sygielski
Liz & Kevin Thibodeau
Susie Tomita & Karine 
Lima
Jun Ueno
Don Waters
Angela & Joe Wayno
Robyn Westerlund
Jamie & Kody Whipple
Stephanie & Matthew 
Whitmore
April & Vince Williams
Kent Wilson
Wilsonville High School 
Softball

Nicole & Paul Wong
Robert Wong
Peggy & Joe Wood
Lisa & Patrick 
Woodworth

$1 - $99
Mary Ellen Anderson & 
Daniel Milligan
Peter Bauchert
Leah & Marley 
Brecunier
Bright Funds 
Foundation
Verity Caruso
Laurie & Charles Cruz
Arlene & Mike Dellwo
Jana & Gavin Dluehosh
Margie & Douglas 
Ekegren
Heather Ferrigan
Jack Folliard
Rebecca Ford
Louise & Bob Grant
Gail Grodem
Rita & Ron Hackett
Sally Ann Kamman
Bobbi Knight
Cassey Langston
Jamie Laugenour
Rocky Macy
Penny Martin
Valerie May
Lisa Mensah
Kaitlyn Niland
Joan & Frank Rathke
Karen & Jim Sandberg
Chris & Martin Schmidt
Patty & John 
Telesmanich
Eric Thacher
Wynne Solutions LLC

Community 
Volunteers
Larkin Franks
Sandy Haynes
James Meyer

In-Kind 
Donations
The MEI Group
James Meyer
OrePac Building 
Products

PROM NIGHT REDUX  
Once again, prom night was a roaring success. Twenty-seven students 
aged 14 and older attended the Tim Tebow Foundation’s Night to 
Shine Prom. They rented tuxes and spent the afternoon getting hair, 
nails, and make-up done, then piled into a limo-style party bus 
generously donated by Victory grandparents, Roy and Kathy Moore. 
Once Victory students arrived at the dance, they were feted with a 
red-carpet arrival complete with tiaras and crowns. Students took 
advantage of the karaoke machine and quiet room, and everyone 
danced, danced, danced! 

VICTORY’S FUNNY FARM MUSICAL  
Victory students are excited about this year’s school musical, Funny 
Farm. Written and directed by Victory speech pathologist, Chris Yensan, 
this musical comedy follows a group of farm animals as they explore who 
they are and how they fit in. Songs were put to music by teachers Magen 
Dignan and Michael Allard; ten students across six classrooms have parts 
in the play; and art teacher Mary Ellen Anderson’s Set Design class 
created the backdrops for the production. Most exciting of all, the play 
will be performed at the Sherwood Center for the Arts, Victory’s first 
foray into performing in a professional venue. Bravo! 

NEXT FOR AUTISM GRANT  
In December 2018, NEXT for Autism awarded Victory Academy a 
$45,000 grant from the proceeds of Night of Too Many Stars. The grant 
focuses on innovative programming and supports for transition students 
using augmentative communication (AAC) devices. With these grant 
dollars, Victory has begun training its Work Experience partners so that 
students using these devices can communicate directly with employers 
and customers. This grant bolsters Victory’s goal to shift community 
understanding of teens using AAC devices in the workplace, as well as 
our commitment to demonstrating that students using AAC devices can 
overcome barriers to be successful employees and community members.

WELCOME TILLIE!  
Tillie came to Victory in January 2019 and joins 
Haley as one of two autism service dogs. 
Trained specifically to work with children on 
the autism spectrum, Tillie has training in deep 
pressure and detecting when a student is 
upset or disregulated. She spends most of her 
day in the Redwood classroom, but also 

provides support to students in Victory’s fitness classes, attends art with 
Victory Prep, and goes off campus for CBI, recreation activities, Edge 
Fitness visits, and transportation lessons. Hooray for Tillie!

What’s New
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Sneak Peek Charity Night

P.O. Box 428 • Tualatin, OR 97062

Thank you for supporting 
Victory Academy!
www.VictoryAcademy.org

Thank you to all who attended the Metro Portland New Car Dealers Association’s 
(MPNCDA) Sneak Peek Charity Preview Party on behalf of Victory Academy! We 
raised $180,000 because of your support! 

For the last five years, Victory has been fortunate to 
be selected as one of the charity beneficiaries of this 
fun night of giving. Held every January, the event 
kicks off the Portland International Auto Show, and 
this year, the event raised $674,000 for local non-
profit organizations. Sneak Peek guests are treated 
to complimentary hors d’oeuvres and cocktails while 
enjoying a crowd-free look at the all the new cars 
and trucks. Ticket sales benefit the charity of your 
choice, and MPNCDA often matches those sales. 
This year, Victory supporters bought 977 tickets to 
Sneak Peek – more than we have ever sold! 

We are grateful to everyone who attended and made this donation possible. The 
funds will be used to support the specialized academic programming so vital to our 
students’ success. Thank you! 

Important 
Dates
JULY 17 
Summer Sing and Art 
Walk 9:15 am 

JULY 31 – 
AUGUST 2 
Victory Summer Camp 

SEPTEMBER 3 
First Day of New 
School Year 

OCTOBER 19 
Victory Academy 
Auction – All for One! 

DECEMBER 
Winter Program 

FEBRUARY 19, 
2020 
Portland Auto Show 
Sneak Peek Charity 
Night 

AUGUST 2, 2020 
Victory Academy’s First 
High School Graduation 

When I am at 
Victory, I feel 
awesome.  
 – Hank, 13
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